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TESTIMONY OF BROCK WAHL 
NORTH DAKOTA BACKCOUNTRY HUNTERS AND ANGLERS 
SENATE BILL 2368 

HOUSE AGRICULTURE AND VETERANS AFFAIRS COMMITTEE 
March 13, 2025 

 

Chairman Beltz and Members of the House Agriculture and Veterans Affairs Committee, 

 

The North Dakota Chapter of Backcountry Hunters & Anglers supports Senate Bill 2368 and urges a Do 

Pass recommendation from the committee. 

 

As resident hunters in North Dakota, our Board of Directors and our members consider themselves 

extremely lucky to have both the Little Missouri and Sheyenne National Grasslands within our borders. 

We view these landscapes as crown jewels of North Dakota and we are incredibly grateful for all they 

provide (see article attached). 

 

But an important distinction we would like to highlight, and one we fully support, is that those National 

Grasslands are multiple-use lands. They are working lands and they represent livelihoods for many 

generational North Dakota ranchers. We also recognize that while we as hunters benefit immensely from 

these large swaths of public lands, they do not come without challenges. With that in mind, we view this 

bill not just as a continuation of the GGG Program, but a sustained commitment to producers who graze 

the National Grasslands. Providing resources that will help grazers mitigate those challenges, improve or 

implement more sustainable grazing practices that are good for the Grasslands, good for wildlife, and 

good for the ranchers who graze the Grasslands. 

 

Trends in many western states are moving towards fewer ranchers and out of state landowners owning 

more and more acreage. We don’t want to see that, and view the passage of this bill as an investment in 

our homegrown ranchers, to keep them on North Dakota’s landscape, to support them, their operations, 

and the National Grasslands they rely on.  

 

We urge a do pass recommendation on Senate Bill 2368 

 

Thank you 

 

Brock Wahl 

Chairman 
North Dakota Chapter of Backcountry Hunters and Anglers 

northdakota@backcountryhunters.org 
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